
 With the demise of the “Excitement” division of Gen-
eral Motors after the 2010 calendar year, I am proposing a 
year-long celebration 
of Pontiac power.   
 What I pro-
pose is simply this: 

Every month next year (twelve in all), I exhort you all to bring 
your pint-sized Ponchos to the monthly MAMA meetings, to be 
displayed in the ‘Reserved Parking’ area for all to see.  I don’t 
want to sound as though I am overstating my credentials at this 
point, but I believe that if I am if not THE Pontiac expert of the group, then at very least, it could defi-
nitely be said that I am ONE of an elite group of Pontiac experts.  I will attempt to recognize one entry 
per month (hopefully, I don’t sound TOO egotistical—don’t want the membership to tar and feather their 
fearless editor!!). 
 How serious am I about this ‘celebration’?  Not only will the monthly winners be featured on the 
MAMA website (alongside Tim Powers’ Model de Jour), I will also attempt to include a blurb (with pix, if 

possible) on it in the newsletter.  But it don’t stop there!  I’ll also put some 
of my own hard-earned dough where my big mouth is.  I propose to at least 
partially subsidize ($10.00) the 
purchase of a new kit EVERY 
month next year for the owner of 
the Pontiac chosen for recogni-
tion!  And, the best part is that 

you are not required to buy a Pontiac, either—you can buy 
whatever you want! 
 It would be nice to see new builds for this ‘Parade’ rather 
than bringing out something previously displayed, but I will 
not bar ANY Pocho from the ‘Reserved Parking’ area. The 
more, the merrier! 
 So, I’d like to think that I’ve given you at least a  little bit of lead time to get started on those 
Pontiacs.  So, let’s get crackin,’ ‘cuz January, 2010 isn’t far away!  And, may the ‘Best Pontiac’ win! If I 
can’t get anything built, at least I can live vicariously through you guys (Ha! Ha!) ☺ 

Getting’ paid for 

buildin’ a model?! 

Note: Not sponsored 
by MAMA—paid for 
by yours truly! 


